Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
Division of Florida Highway Patrol
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
15B-13.001: Operation of Soundmaking Devices in Motor Vehicles

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

A notice of Proposed Rule Making regarding the above rule was published in the July 7, 2006, issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly, Vol. 32, No. 27, on page 3025.  The following statement was not included in the notice:  IF REQUESTED WITHIN 21 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE, A HEARING WILL BE SCHEDULED.
The time period to request a hearing on the above rule is extended to 21 days from the date of this Notice.  The foregoing correction does not affect the substance of the Notice.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS:  Lt. James D. Wells, Jr., Bureau of Special Operations Command, Division of Florida Highway Patrol, Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles, Room A315, Neil Kirkman Building, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0500, (850)617-2303.
